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April 29, 2019
Re: CUSTOMER NOTIFICATION
Dear Valued Customer,

On April 15, 2019, Trenton Municipal Utilities (TMU) received the official results from the
Missouri Department of Natural Resources (MDNR) for the latest round of testing conducted at
40 Tier One locations. The tests were part of the continued effort to monitor lead levels in the
drinking water. The results showed a reduction in lead levels, with the system meeting the
Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) 90" percentile action level of 15 parts per billion
(ppb). Three of the 40 test locations registered above the action level, while the remaining 37
locations were below the action level.

Reduction of lead levels is the goal of the additional treatment process that was approved by
MDNR and installed in November. TMU will continue to utilize this process and hopes to see
further improvements during the next testing period.

TMU, in accordance with MDNR regulations, will continue to monitor and test the water quality
of the system. All tested locations have been notified of these results.

TMU is working to maintain high quality water for our community and will continue to update
the public throughout this process. A few simple tips that can reduce risk of exposure to lead in
drinking water include; flushing water taps for one to two minutes, until feeling a significant
change in the temperature before using the water for drinking or cooking, purchasing a home
treatment device or using bottled water for cooking and drinking. If you have any questions,
please call our water hotline number at (660) 234-9172.

Sincerely,

Ron Urton, PE
City Administrator/Utility Director

cc: Missouri Department of Natural Resources — Northeast Regional Office
Grundy County Health Department



